Pan-London Placements Commissioning Panel
Terms of Reference
22 April 2020
Objectives
This Panel has been formed of commissioning leads representing borough commissioning partnerships. The Panel will – 
· Take steps to monitor data and intelligence emerging in relation to high risk placements and care package providers in London. 
· Agree steps to mitigate market disruption associated with any failure of the most high-risk providers.
· Coordinate collaborative steps to mitigate impact on vulnerable children and families where steps require agreement by commissioning partnerships. 
Specific Tasks
Following a survey of all boroughs in relation to placements and care packages, the Panel will undertake the coordination of delivery of the following tasks as agreed by ALDCS based on survey findings – 
· Ensure commissioning partnerships – 
· Introduce a single repository of business continuity plans across London. 
· Work with the lead single consortium to collate this information for the capital. 
· Focus on Residential Special Schools’ business continuity arrangements
· Undertake contingency planning for larger providers with children from multiple boroughs. 
· Establish a list of commissioners and providers which is shared on the LIIA website. 

Membership
The ALDCS resources lead will Chair the first meeting of the Panel and agree Chairing arrangements will Panel members for future meetings.
The Panel membership will include – 
· The ALDCS Resource Lead
· A representative of each commissioning partnership
· The London Councils Strategy Director (Yolande Burgess)
· The LIIA Programme Manager
· An officer of London Councils
Where a borough is not a membership of a commissioning partnership, the Panel will agree arrangements for engaging those boroughs and may invite specific borough officers to join the panel meetings. 
Frequency
The Panel will meet for one hour once a week between 24 April and 5 June and will review the frequency of meetings on an ongoing basis. 
Secretariat
Secretariat support will be provided jointly by officers of London Councils and the London Innovation and Improvement Alliance.
